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The meeting for the education in manufacturing committee meeting was held on October 10, 
2018.  The meeting convened at 1:11 p.m. and the following members were present: 
 

Present: James Lombella-co-chair, Asnuntuck Community College and Tunxis 
Community College 
Melissa Hickey-co-chair, Connecticut State Department of Education 
Margaret Van Cott, Executive Assistant to the President at Asnuntuck 
Community College and Tunxis Community College 
Richard Dupont, HCC Foundation 
Todd Berch, Connecticut Department of Labor 
Tracy Ariel-Director, Advanced Manufacturing & CT ECO Program 
Cliff Thermer, Goodwin College 
Mark Stankiewcz 
Tyler Scott 

  Absent:  
Chris Foster, Asnuntuck Community College 
Robert Segal, Aerospace 
Emma Durao, East Granby Public Schools 
Frank Gulluni, AMSC 
Chris DePemtima, Pegasus Manufacturing and Chair of ACM 
Louis Manzione, University of Hartford 
Gillian Rondinone, East Hartford Public Schools 
Pamela Tonello, Capital Workforce Partners 
Susan Palisano, CCAT, Education & Workforce Development 
Paul Murphy, Mallory Industries 
John Murphy, CTHSS  
John Dague, Enfield Public Schools  
Jamison Scott 
Kathy Marioni, Connecticut Department of Labor 
Robert Michalik, Department of Economic, and Community 
Kelli-Marie Vallieres-Eastern Advanced Manufacturing Association 
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Via Phone:  Christine Mahoney, East Granby Public Schools 
 

I. Call to Order: 

II. Approval of Minutes from January 17, 2018:  
Minutes were so moved by Todd Berch and seconded by Cliff Thermer.    
 

III. Discussion on Committee outcomes/deliverables:  
Committee discussed taking a recess from its meetings as the committee has reached 
all of its deliverables. 
 
Melissa Hickey will update the legislated report due annually on or before February 1 
and consult with the Committee members when producing this report. Christine 
Mahoney, Cliff Thermer, Rich Dupont, and Todd Berch all asked to have the report 
sent to them and they will review it. 
 
Margaret Van Cott will send information to higher education representatives to 
update the catalog of programs at public and independent institutions of higher education 
in the state that offer training in the field of manufacturing. This will be posted each 
year on the Manufacturing Committee’s Connecticut State Department of Education 
Web page.  

 
Cliff Thermer requested that Committee stay on top of new legislature and make sure 
legislators have access to our work. 
 
Motion to take a recess was set by Todd Berch and seconded by Rich Dupont, all in 
favor.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 1:23 p.m., Todd Berch and Cliff Thermer seconded the motion. 
   
 
 


